

## **Chatham County Housing Authority**

13450 U. S. Hwy 64 W. ~ P.O. Box 571 ~Siler City, North Carolina 27344 Phone 919-742-1236 ~ Fax 919-742-1099 ~ (TRS) – Dial "711"

"Building a Stronger Community One Family at a Time"

February 28, 2022

Lindsay Ray Clerk to the Board Chatham County Manager's Office 12 East Street P.O. Box 1809 Pittsboro, North Carolina 27312

Dear Ms. Ray:

Re: Appointment to Chatham County Housing Authority Board

This letter is in reference to an appointment to the Board of Commissioners, Chatham County Housing Authority, Siler City, North Carolina. Mr. Ernest Parker, a member of the Board of Commissioners, Chatham County Housing Authority, is resigning from the Chatham County Housing Authority's Board of Commissioners. Please see attached resignation letter.

The Board is recommending Ms. Nikia Jefferies, the Education Navigator with Central Carolina Community College. She has extensive experience with serving the residents of Chatham County through her agency's program and services at the Community College and would be an asset to the Chatham County Housing Authority's Board.

We strongly recommend that Ms. Jefferies be appointed to fulfill Mr. Parker's remaining term (Term ends June 2025).

If any additional information is needed, please do not hesitate to contact me at jd.ccha@cchanc.org or by telephone at (919) 742-1236, extension 123.

Thanks.

Sincerely,

Jo-Ann J. Davis

Jo-Ann J. Davis Executive Director Chatham County Housing Authority

Enclosure

Signature: Jo-Ann J. Davis (Feb 28, 2022 13:28 EST)

Email: jd.ccha@ccha-nc.org

227 The Parks Drive Pittsboro, NC 27312 February 12, 2022

Natasha J. Elliott Board Chair Chatham County Housing Authority PO Box 571 Siler City, NC 27344

Dear Natasha,

With great regret, I need to inform you of my resignation from the Board of Commissioners of the Chatham County Housing Authority, effective immediately.

My personal situation has changed, and my family commitments have become such that I cannot volunteer the time necessary to serve.

Thank you for the opportunity to contribute to the housing board. I have truly valued the opportunity to work with such a solid and dedicated team. I wish the best to everyone in the future.

Sincerely,

Ernest Parker